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MJune 
06.06.2019 Skipping Day 
06.06.2019 6.00 pm New EYFS Parent Meeting 
07.06.2019 Church visit Pentecost 
10.06.2019 2.30 pm New EYFS Story Session 
11.06.2019 2.30 pm New EYFS Story Session  
13.06.2019 Beaumanor meeting  
                          Year 2 & 3 6.00 pm 
14.06.2019 Newsletter to Parents 
14.06.2019  WASPs Film Night 
18.06.2019 Saffron Lane Sports 
21.06.2019 Sports Day 13.15—14.15 Infants 
           14.15—15.15 Juniors 
25.06.2019 Year 5/6 performance 1.45 pm 
26.06.2019 Year 5/6 performance 6.00 pm 
28.06.2019 Alternative sports day   
  13.15—14.15 Infants 
  14.15—15.15 Juniors 
28.06.2019 Newsletter to Parents 
July 
02.07.2019 New EYFS in for lunch  11.30 am 
02.07.2019 Leysland Transfer Day (Year 6) 
03.07.2019 New EYFS in for lunch  11.30 am 
03.07.2019 Leysland Transfer Day (Year 6) 
08.07.2019 St Peter’s Transfer Day 
09.07.2019 TECC Transfer Day (Year 6) 
10.07.2019 TECC Transfer Day (Year 6) 
11.07.2019 Year 6 Leavers Disco 6.00 pm 
11.07.2019 Newsletter to Parents 
12.07.2019 Year 6 Church Visit Leavers Service 

Dear All,  
As the first half of the summer term closes can I please just make all 
parents aware of an issue that we have with pupil phones. Some pupils 
who have individual phones have been sending messages individually 
and to groups that are unkind and upsetting for other pupils to receive. 
We are of course discussing this in school but can I please urge  
everyone to discuss this at home and ensure they supervise pupil’s indi-
vidual phones regularly. 
Many thanks for you continued support in helping keep all of our chil-
dren safe and happy.  
We look forward to seeing when school returns on Monday 3rd June. 
Mrs Banks. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
Each week we like to say well done to the class with the best attendance   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to our families whose children have had a fabulous 100%  
attendance this half term up to Tuesday 21st May 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TIME OFF DURING TERM TIME 
We respectfully remind all of our families that our Christian Values of 
trust, involves honesty.  We are aware that children often talk about 
days and weekends away when we have the children recorded as sick.  
We try to be as understanding as we can with family special events and 
appreciate your honesty in this matter.  Thank you 
LUNCHTIME  
Polite reminder -.  As part of our drive to keep all children healthy 
Chocolate bars and Sweets  are not allowed to be eaten at lunchtime. If 
they are brought into school we will keep them in the office and return 
them at the end of the day. 
Thank you for your support. 

Week  
commencing 

Class Percentage 

7/5 Polar Bears 100 % 

13/5 Giraffes 99.6 % 

Academic Year  2018/2019  

Summer Term 2019  

Mid-Term Break Monday 27th May—Friday 
31st May 

School Closes Friday evening 12th July 

Academic Year 2019/2020  

Autumn Term 2019  

School Opens Thursday 29th August  

Half Term Break Monday 14th October—
Friday 18th October 

School Closes Friday 20th December 

Spring Term 2020  

School Opens Tuesday 7th January 2020 

Half Term Break Monday 17th February—
Friday 21st February 

School close Friday 3rd April 

Summer Term 2020  

Schools Open Monday 20th April 

May Bank Holiday Monday 4th May 

Half Term Break Monday 25th May— 
Friday 29th May  

School Closes Friday 10th July 

Class No of children 
with 100% 

Tigers 18 

Lions 18 

Giraffes 20 

Polar Bears 25 

Otters 16 

Crocodiles 21 

Pumas 16 

Turtles 22 

Overall Attendance this half term 

is  

95.84%   
Thank you for  your 

 support in  ensuring your children 

attend school  

 



GIRAFFES AND POLAR BEARS MEET A REAL LIFE MUSICIAN! 
The Giraffes and Polar bears were very lucky this week to receive 
a visit from a real life musician! Mr Dunn spent the afternoon with 
the children playing a range of instruments and teaching the 
children all about being a musician. The children had a fantastic 
time and we would like to thank Mr Dunn for taking the time from 
work to come and help us with our topic! 
 
 
 

 
WASPS 
Thank you to everybody who had a go on our Easter Egg raffle and well done to all our lucky winners! It was 
a great success. 
Also , Well done to all the children who managed to fill their Smarties boxes over the Easter holidays. Some 
of you must have been very helpful doing jobs, and chores! 
We are slowly approaching our last Family Film Night before the summer holidays and we hope you will join 
us for ‘Sherlock Gnomes’ on June 14th! 
Ice Pole Fridays are back! We will be selling Ice Poles every Friday after school on these dates! 24th May, 
7th, 14th, 21st (After Sports Day) 28th June and 5th July. 
 
SKIPPING HENRY 
Everybody LOVED skipping with Henry and his daughter Inez on Monday! 
His enthusiasm was infectious and the children's skipping skills have really grown. 
Each class had 45 minutes with Henry and they were skipping separately, in groups with a long rope and in 
pairs! (Miss Briers and Mr Wright were very good at Skipping also!)  
Ziah Josephs "I thought I would be rubbish at skipping but then I watched Henry and I did it, I was quite 
good!" 
Lucy Wynd " I cant wait to show Henry that I can skip really fast and on one leg!" 
WASPS were more than happy to fund such a brilliant workshop for the children. 
Thank you to Mrs Adams for organising. 
Michelle Eltham 
WASPS CHAIR 

MR B’S BOOKS OF THE WEEK 
EYFS - I Don't Want To Be Small - Laura Ellen Anderson  
KS1 - The Unlucky Eleven - Phil Earle 
LKS2 - Home Ground - Alan Gibbons 
UKS2 - A Wolf Called Wander - Rosanne Parry 


